

Stockton Sailing Club

www.stocktonsc.org

**April 2007** 



Nancy Farnum in EeeZee with a great start for the First Long Distance Race on March 11.

Photo courtesy of Jim Murch

#### DOCKTALK

The DockTalk is a monthly newsletter written and published by the SSC club members. All stories and events must be related to sailing or the SSC.

#### SUBMISSIONS

#### The deadline for submissions is the 20th of each month!

Articles, classifieds, and event ads can be e-mailed (as an attached WORD document please) to docktalk@stocktonsc.org. The editor reserves the right to edit, or exclude anything submitted. All articles and stories must be signed.

Classified advertisements are listed as a free service for members of the Stockton Sailing Club. Ads will be automatically removed after approximately 90 days. All ads must contain the name of the seller, the price of the item, and if selling a yacht, the yacht name.

Photos: Digital photos are preferred. Please save them at medium to high resolution for the best looking images. You may e-mail them, or put them on a CD or disk and place it in the Editor's box in the SSC club house. Please identify the place, event and/or person(s) in the photos. If you wish to have your photos or disks returned, please make sure your

## SSC ADDRESSES & NUMBERS

4980 Buckley Cove Way, Stockton, CA 95219 Mailing: P.O. Box 7955, Stockton, CA 95267 Office: (209) 951-5600 / Fax: (209) 951-5649

Information Line: (209) 951-5690 / Club House: (209) 473-4450

Website: www.stocktonsc.org

# COMMITTEE MEETINGS

#### **FIRST TUESDAY**

Membership - 7:30pm

#### **FIRST THURSDAY**

Rules & Policy - 5:30pm Harbor & Facilities - 7:00pm Junior Committee - 7:00pm

#### **FIRST WEDNESDAY**

Social & Cruise - 6:45 pm

#### SECOND TUESDAY

Board Meeting - 6:00pm

#### **SECOND FRIDAY**

General Meeting - 7:00pm

#### **SECOND THURSDAY**

Regatta Committee - 6:30pm

#### PEOPLE

#### **COMMODORE**

Mike Stefani-(209) 482-7373 commodore@stocktonsc.org

#### **VICE COMMODORE**

Peggy Feakes – (209) 406-9679 vicecommodore@stocktonsc.org

#### **REAR COMMODORE**

Tom Lueck (209) 604-1300 rearcommodore@stocktonsc.org

#### **PAST COMMODORE**

Budge Humphreys (209) 957-4828 pastcommodore@stocktonsc.org

#### **SECRETARY**

Paula Almas (209) 464-0983 secretary@stocktonsc.org

#### **TREASURER**

Peter Hine (209) 957-4905 treasurer@stocktonsc.org

#### **PORT CAPTAIN**

Pete Roberts (209) 463-6675 portcaptain@stocktonsc.org

#### **DIRECTORS**

Hank Colberg (209) 473-3564 Bob Camarena (209) 957-3361 Chris Corbin (209) 447-2567 Abe Ayala (916) 798-4272

#### SOCIAL & CRUISE

Gail Dameron - (209) 815-4908

#### **CASUAL CRUISE**

Harold Farley – (209) 477-0995

#### **JUNIORS**

Gary Eggert - (209) 473-4447

#### REGATTA

Peggy Feakes – (209) 406-9679 regatta@stocktonsc.org

#### **DOCK TALK EDITOR**

Mary Dakin (209) 477-9168 docktalk@stocktonsc.org

#### **GIFT SHOP**

Faye Roberts (209) 463-6675 Mary Dakin (209) 477-9168

#### MANAGER

Susan McLain - 209 951-5600 manager@stocktonsc.org

## **Upcoming Events**

April 2007						
S	М	Т	W	TH	F	S
1	2	3	4	5	6	7
8	9	10	11	12	13	14
15	16	17	18	19	20	21
22	23	24	25	26	27	28
29	30					



APKIL	API	RIL	
-------	-----	-----	--

Apr 1	Spring Series Race #2 1:00 PM
Apr 5	Junior Committee 7:00 PM
Apr 7	Ditch Run Planning Mtg 10:00 AM
Apr 14	Opening Day Boat Parade 11:00 AM Hawaiian Dinner 6:00 PM (\$10 ea)
Apr 15	Spring Series Race #3 1:00 PM
Apr 28	Swap Meet Spring Series Race #4 1:00 PM After Race Party
Apr 29	Spring Series Race #5 1:00 PM
Apr 29 <b>MAY</b>	Spring Series Race #5 1:00 PM
•	Spring Series Race #5 1:00 PM Spring Series #6 1:00 PM
MAY	
MAY May 6	Spring Series #6 1:00 PM  Double-handed Long Distance
MAY May 6 May 12	Spring Series #6 1:00 PM  Double-handed Long Distance Race #2 12:00 PM

# Commodore's Comments

Spring has sprung. Good steady winds, spring temperatures, fluffy white clouds and it is (as this is being written) still March. The racing has started in earnest and the wind gods are smiling. Yes, we have had wind during the races (Peg, your contacts are great).



April brings us a lot fun events including sailing, Opening Day, sailing, fleet blessing, sailing, racing, sailing, various ration sharing events, sailing, a modicum imbibing of adult beverages, sailing and just plain having fun.

The great weather and activities are bringing more and more people to the club for all the fun. That requires us animal lovers to be a bit more vigilant and courteous by being attentive to our pups needs and behavior.

The club is looking as good as ever thanks to the staff and the work of the volunteers. There is room for Friday night dinner chef's signups. The planning and preparation for the 2007 Ditch Run is going on and Susan will be contacting various members for help. The Ditch Run is one of the clubs biggest event of the year and it only works because of the huge amount of preparation, planning and work by staff and volunteers.

Hey kids, lets go sailing. "Darn it Bart, get of the water and into the boat. **Now"!** 

Michael Stefani Commodore SSC



# STOCKTON SAILING CLUB UNAPPROVED BOARD MINUTES March 13, 2007

Commodore Stefani called the meeting to order.

**Board Members Present:** Mike Stefani, Peggy Feakes, Tom Lueck, Chris Corbin, Pete Roberts, Paula Almaas, Peter Hine, Bob Camarena, Abe Ayala, and Hank Colberg.

**Board Members Absent:** William Humphreys

Others in Attendance: Susan McLain

**Agenda:** Motion to approve agenda for March meeting: Corbin/Ayala (M.S.P.)

**Minutes:** Motion to approve February minutes as amended: Lueck/Ayala (M.S.P.)

**Financial Statements:** The January 31, 2007, Financial Statement was presented and reviewed.

Motion to approve the January 31, 2007, Financial Statement: Ayala/Hine (M.S.P.)

#### **Correspondence:**

- 1. Thank-you card from Sue Gibson for the flowers from the club.
- 2. Thank-you card from Lenora Clark and notice that she is available to make a presentation at a general meeting regarding R.B.O.C. and PICYA.
- 3. Thank-you letter from Wes Wallstrom for his Lifetime Membership award.
- 4. Request by Mary Dakin to transfer to separate membership.
- 5. Letters of resignation from Maxine Jacobsen (effective March 1), Gwen Cotter, Steve Ewing and Kathy Quinn, and Anthony and Toni Gray.
- 6. Requests for Leaves of Absence from Cal Williamson and Earl and Sharon Andrews.
- 7. Request to change to cruising membership from Bruce Jacobs and Sandy McKenney.

Motion to accept all requested changes in membership status: Lueck/Feakes (M.S.P.)

(continued next column  $\rightarrow$ )

(continuation of Board Minutes...)

**Member Comments:** Abe Ayala reported that a club member asked about the procedure for wasp treatment. Susan McLain responded that any problems with wasps on the grounds should be reported to the office and club personnel will take care of it; eliminating wasps on a boat is the member's responsibility.

#### **Old Business:**

- 1. D Dock piling extensions are done and the caps will be installed soon.
- 2. Dredging: Mike Stefani reported the dredging committee will likely request KSN complete another survey in summer 2008 to determine the infiltration rate. Then those results can be compared to the previous survey completed by KSN.
- 3. Accounting conversion: All accounting will be entered in QuickBooks effective April 1, 2007, for the new fiscal year.
- 4. Recommendations for weed abatement in the harbor: Susan McLain will check on the cost of the permit needed to poison the aquatic weeds in the harbor.
- 5. Plans for the SSC 75<sup>th</sup> Anniversary are ongoing.

**Facilities Manager's Report:** Susan McLain submitted a written report dated March 13, 2007, that the Board reviewed and discussed.

There are currently 36 slip vacancies in the harbor. There was a discussion regarding the number of slip vacancies. Ms McLain will be looking at new marketing strategies to improve the vacancy rate.

A bid has been submitted for a new key card control box for the front gate. It may be integrated with the clubhouse front door key card control box. Fingers at D-12, D-14, and D-16 are to be replaced.

The crash boats have all been serviced and readied for race season.

We now have an additional donated refrigerator but no decision has been made on where to put it.

Gary Eggert has updated the application forms and brochures for the 2007 Learn to Sail program and staffing is underway.

(continued on page 5)



# Adventures in Paradise Those that will again and those that will

Bipeds, it is difficult to understand them. They have been plying the water of the San Joaquin on their loyal sailing vessels for ages, some of the grizzled salts for even longer.

In the past two weeks the Gods of Sailing smiled upon the Stockton Sailing Club. Blue skies, white clouds, sailboats on the water and winds that were plentiful. Not just any wind, but sailing wind.

As I was saying earlier, Bipeds have problems. You would think they would have recollections of locations where keels can be scrubbed naturally. Heck, we quadrapeds do. When we learn a process that amuses them (the bipeds) we remember for years. They have difficulties recalling something that happened to them many times in the same locations over several years (or last sailing season).

My operatives have been unable to discern if the bipeds were practicing dredging, cleaning the keels of the fine sailing vessels or just letting their competitors feel a bit better about their sailing abilities.

At least, my biped has learned to take note when I recall, for him, the location of underwater obstacles. I pointed out no less than three such locations. On the return voyage fellow sailors were spotted brushing down their keels in those locations. My biped was grateful for my reminiscences.

My operatives took note of at least three more keel cleanings during the joustings that day.

As most sailors will, there was much conversation in the clubhouse that afternoon. Over adult beverages and rations the strategizing commenced and continued. Everyone took notes of were the channel bottom needed dredging. So gentle reader, do you really think the sailors will remember next time?

# Bartholomew Negro

(continuation of Board Minutes from page 4)

#### Continuation of Facilities Manager's Report

The 2006/2007 Club Roster is still in the editing process. Suzi Wasielewsky is the new full-time bookkeeper.

#### **Committee Reports:**

**Dredging Committee:** See Old Business above.

**Membership Committee:** Abe Ayala reported that there are three new membership applications:

Mike McCandless and Cristina Proano, Teresa and Leonard George, and Kay and Pete Corsun.

Motion to approve new applications for membership: Lueck/Feakes (M.S.P.)

**FBLI Committee:** Peter Hine distributed for the Board's review the Proposed Operating Budget for the Fiscal Year Beginning April 1, 2007. The budget presumes a 3% cost of living increase. FBLI recommends we have an annual increase in revenues in each budget approximating the current cost of living increase, and FBLI will make a later proposal regarding this. Mr. Hine also presented the first draft of the 5-year plan but no conclusions were accommodated at the time because more information is needed.

Motion to approve the budget with a 3% increase based on the cost of living increase:

Corbin/Ayala (M.S.P.)

**Regatta:** Peggy Feakes reported that Fleet Night is March 22. Sheryl Corbin has volunteered to cook at the after-race dinners once a month. She will look for more volunteers.

**Rules and Policy:** No report. A discussion about the Bylaws requirement of separate committees for Rules and Policy was tabled until next month.

**Social and Cruise:** Abe Ayala reported that twelve boats have signed up for the Tiki Lagun cruise.

**Junior Sailing:** Tom Lueck reported that the meeting date has changed to the first Thursday of the month at 7:00 pm.

Sailing Programs Oversight: No report.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted, Paula Almaas, Secretary

Please Note: The complete and official SSC minutes are posted in the Clubhouse.

#### **Forever Young**

Every once in a while around the Club we see wonderful examples of the joy and love of sailing. On March 11, 2007 we had our first race of the season, Long Distance Race #1.

Over the last few months Nancy Farnum has been restoring a Zephyr sail boat. She had sailed this class many years ago on the Bay and had always wanted to find another to sail and race. She was given one a several months ago and after many hours and far more dollars than hours, her little 20 foot turquoise blue sail boat named EeeZee was ready to sail its first race after restoration.

Not to be forgotten, Nancy races her boat single-handed. We watched as Nancy was figuring things out with EeeZee in the pre start, but as the start flag was lowered guess who had the lead.... Nancy! With 30 and 40 footers all around, EeeZee kept the pack at bay for two or three tacks. Not bad for a class of boat which is older than most of the sailors in the race, let alone for a person who has been receiving a social security check for the past few years. For their first race they finished in fifth place. You can see a photo of Nancy's great start on the cover of Dock Talk.

Jim Murch



Long Distance Race #1
Prep Area Shuffle (aka Mass Confusion)

Photo courtesy of Jim Murch

#### WEAR YOUR BURGEE PROUDLY



Check out the apparel and accessories catalog located at the SSC logo wear gift center. There is a wide selection of shirts, hats, pants, jackets, etc. Prices are listed for most items. The more items ordered, the less the additional embroidery cost will be. (Currently projected cost for embroidery is \$5 - \$8 per item.) The SSC burgee will be embroidered on the left shoulder area. Other items will have the burgee accordingly.

If you have any questions please contact: Faye Roberts 209-463-6675 Mary Dakin 209-477-9168

#### **Editors Note:**

If you're an out-of-town member and are interested in attending an upcoming event but require more information or just someone to add your name to the sign up sheet, please feel free to contact me at docktalk@stocktonsc.org.

I will reply as soon as I get the facts needed. You can also contact the office re. any information that is posted in the Clubhouse at (209) 951-5600. We can also fax/email any posted flyers to you upon request.

# Tiki Lagun Cruise



The Tiki Lagun Cruise was held on the weekend of March 24 - 25. Great fun was had by all. The salsa contest was a hit with all who partook. All the salsas were delicious and unique. As you can see in the picture, getting to the table wasn't easy.

It was difficult to choose but by general consensus first place went to Harold Farley - a green salsa with tomatillo and feta. I'm hoping that Harold will share his recipe with us in a future issue. Second place was awarded o Katherine Smith for a truly unique recipe (see below for a list of ingredients, since Katherine made it without measurements.)

Reggie and Nita Stone came in third place with their watermelon salsa, made with watermelon, red bell pepper, red onion, jalapeno, cilantro, lime juice, salt, and pico de gallo seasoning.

Katherine Smith's Salsa - Roasted corn, pineapple, pico de gallo, habanero pepper, Serrano pepper, avocado, pearl mozzarella balls, tomatoes, lime juice, cilantro. Garnish with sliced star fruit. Yummo!

## JUNIOR BLOG



# Junior Update:

Hello, and it is that time of the month again to get your Junior update. If you have any questions about the meetings and/or what we are about you can contact the junior committee chair at <a href="mailto:q.eggert@sbcglobal.net">q.eggert@sbcglobal.net</a> which is Gary Eggert or me at LilSailingDevil@aol.com.

News: we need kids to help us out at the annual swap meet on April 28 2007. Please don't forget that we now meet on the first THURSDAY at 7:00pm.

Jillian Humphreys

Bling! All that glitters

Ladies Day Lunch & Fashion Show

Save the date Saturday, May 5 12 noon

Volunteers needed Men: Waiters & Chefs

Women: Models & Decorators

Contact: kathycamaxena@comcast.net

\*

(916) 684-5284

#### **SOCIAL & CRUISE NEWS**

It's hard to believe that it's already the end of March. The cruise to Tiki Lagun is currently taking place and plans are in full swing for our Opening Day celebration. Father Mark Hall from the Episcopal Church of Saint Anne has again volunteered to conduct the blessing of the boats during the decorated boat parade. Father Mark is a club member and we appreciate his time and effort for all of us at the Club.

This year, we have several new fun activities planned - things like contests to see who can climb a mast the fastest, knot tying, horseshoes and others. We even talked about a dunk tank for our Commodore but that one is on hold - I'm sure Mike will be glad to know we had a problem finding a tank! Our theme this year is Hawaiian and Mike Fairservice is putting together quite a Hawaiian feast for us. Lori Warner and Mike Fairservice are hosting this special event. All I can tell you is that if you miss our Opening Day on April 14 this year, you will really miss a great time!

On another note, both for those new members and other members who may have forgotten - - - When you who sign up for any of the social and cruise events and you cancel after signing up, you must give us 48 hours advance notice. We are often required to send deposits or pay in full in advance for spaces when we visit other clubs because they reserve space for us. If you don't give us notice, you will have to pay for that event. This is a rule covered in our bylaws and the only way it can be waived is with an OK from the board of directors. The Harbormaster does not have the authority to waive your fees - that can only be done by the Board.

I'll be looking forward to seeing all of you at future events!!! See y'all there!

Gail Gradle Social and Cruise Chairman

#### **UPCOMING BLUE WATER CRUISE NEWS**

At the Blue Water Cruise reunion on Saturday, December 22, it was decided that, in 2007, we would again go south to Monterey Bay. The cruise will begin on Saturday, Sept. 15, and continue for the next week. In addition, there was interest in a 2<sup>nd</sup> cruise going north to Bodega/Tomales Bays. If there are enough members that want to do that to organize a cruise, it would continue for the next week (begin the following Saturday, September 22). Of course, it wouldn't be required that you go on the first week's trip to Monterey to head up to Bodega and Tomales Bays, since in coming up north from Monterey, on the way to Bodega, the group would pass through San Francisco Bay.

There was also a lot of interest in a stop at Moss Landing, which would be most convenient by adding a day to the trip, so that we'd return to SF Bay on Saturday, September 22 rather than the traditional Friday, if the Moss Landing stop is in the final schedule we decide on.

Tides at the Golden Gate for Saturday, Sept. 15:

Max ebb	0700	2.60 knots
Slack	1021	
Max flood	1315	2.35 knots

And for Saturday, September 22:

Max flood	0815	2.80 knots
Slack	1130	
Max ebb1330	1.70	knots
Slack	1700	

These tides would be OK for getting out of the Gate, but coming back in the next weekend would have us bucking the ebb, as we did in 2006. The forecast tides would also be OK for an entrance to Tomales on Sunday, Sept. 23 or Monday, Sept. 24.

# 2007 BLUE WATER CRUISE TO MONTEREY PLANNING MEETING - SAT. MARCH 10

On Saturday, March 10, at 9:30AM, there will be a planning meeting for the 2007 Blue Water Cruise to Monterey. The cruise is scheduled for Friday Sept. 14 through Saturday, Sept. 22. We'll make stops at Half Moon Bay, Monterey, Moss Landing (with a dinghy safari into Elkhorn Slough), then on to Santa Cruz, and back to Half Moon Bay and San Francisco. If you've never been out the 'Gate but have the urge to go, this is the perfect opportunity! For more information, attend the meeting, or talk to Peter Hine (209) 957-4905.

See you Saturday, March 10!













#### **Around the Harbor**

Hello Members!

It is time again to ask for volunteers to help us with the Delta Ditch Run 2007. We are planning now, and we need workers in the following areas: Dock Captains, Ticket Sales, Wrist Bands, Bar Back, Beer Sales, and T-Shirt Sales both in Richmond on Friday Night, and on Saturday in Stockton. Our first Ditch Run Planning Meeting is tentatively scheduled for Saturday morning, April 7 at 10:00 am in the Clubhouse. Sign up sheets are in the Clubhouse for positions that need to be filled. Prior to the event, a badge will be issued to each worker along with a kit that includes a task description or job duties check-off list, and equipment and/or supplies that will be needed for you to do your job. It is my goal this year to have a well-organized event that may be enjoyed by all, including the volunteers!

The Learn to Sail Program will run for eight weeks this year. Brochures are being mailed starting April 2<sup>nd</sup>. All Family Members wishing to sign their children up for classes may do so during the week prior to Open Enrollment. Registration will begin on April 14, Opening Day, between 10:30 to 12:30 and 1:30 to 3:30 pm and is open to all members of the community. Family Members may pick up their forms for members of their own families in the office starting on April 11, or you may call me and I will mail them to you. We will process them in the order of receipt starting on April 11. Stay tuned for more information regarding this year's RYC/SSC Sail Camp. Planning is in process and forms and information will be found on-line for both Richmond Yacht Club and Stockton Sailing Club once available.

You may have noticed the fine job performed by our volunteer crew on D-Dock. Piling extensions have been placed and new caps have been installed on them. Next on our list will be repairs to the gangway ramps and painting of the railings on the gangways in the entire marina. A Dock will be made ready for the season with a new carpet covering and piling caps. With the new electrical panel installation completed at the pump house, plans are in effect to close off the area of the pump house that required extension. If anyone is interested in helping with that project, please see your Port Captain, Pete Roberts.

Once more, a final reminder is sent out to those of you wishing to reserve the Retreat Area for your family events. Call the office to reserve your dates and to get information on the guidelines for the use of the Retreat.

I look forward to seeing you out at the Club this Spring!

Your harbor master, Susan McLain



# OPENING DAY APRIL 14, 2007

DECORATE YOUR BOAT IN A HAWAIIAN
THEME AND JOIN IN THE OPENING DAY
PARADE AND BLESSING OF THE BOATS
PERFORMED BY FATHER MARK HALL
from the Episcopal Church of Saint Anne.
The Boat Parade begins at 11:00. Prizes for the
best decorated boat!!

Horseshoe Tournament Events for the Juniors and Children More surprises — Come and Enjoy.

Hawaiian

HAWAIIAN LUAU DINNER AT 6:00 HOSTED BY LORI WARNER AND MIKE FAIRSERVICE

SIGNUP SHEET IN THE CLUB-HOUSE FOR DINNER AND THE PARADE



# CLASSIFIED ADS

#### Wanted:

**Laser or small day-sailor to buy**. Under 20' with trailer. Ben Hicks 209-728-5141

#### Misc Items for Sale:

**HEADING SOUTH....**Lt weight spinnaker two tone green.. off a 33' ranger...make me an offer...34' on the luff and 14 at the heal...I think but in decent shape...

Nearly new sailing pots and pans bought and used two of the pans then sold the boat...West Marine, look them up not cheap...

Henri Lloyd XL weather coat and pants SIZE XL Charts, tools, hand held compass, and many other items Life ring... make an offer on above Please call me at 209-478-8734 ask for John

YAMAHA V STAR CLASSIC 2000 Yamaha V Star Classic, 1100cc, 19,000 miles; wind shield; passing head lights, passenger seat and backrest; luggage rack, saddle bags, front wheel lock; cover; custom pipes; two tone color: burgundy/beige. \$5,950.00.B/O. Call Dave Cook, 985-6221.

#### **Boats for Sale**

#### **BOAT OF THE YEAR 2005 - FOR SALE**

5.5 Caribbean Lights \$3,999.00 Contact T.R. Dobell 610-7643 Also, a Star 4 for sale \$6,000 (10/06)

**1975 Catalina 22**. Pop-top, motor, sails, \$1,900. Call Paul at 209-610-9291

28 FT SLOOP "ALOSA" 1973, fin keel, tiller steering, inboard 15 hp Yanmar diesel, finished teak interior with V-berth, quarter berth and fold out double bed, fold down table. Interior 6' headroom. Fiberglass hull, roller furling jib and detachable "baby stay" for storm jib. Bow mounted anchor with chain locker. VHF radio, knot and depth meter. Boat comes with extra ground and mooring tackle and many extras. New bottom (Sept/06). Great Bay or Delta boat.

ISLANDER 30 "CANDACE ANN" Proven racer, has won the South Tower Race. Lots of sails; 155 Genoa, 110 Mylar, Spinnaker with pole, working jib, engine runs fine need work, priced accordingly, \$5000 or best offer.

Call Ann 209 607-7742 or email wesellubuy@comcast.net

#### **BOATS FOR SALE** (continued)

CAL-27 POP-TOP FOR SALE I have bought a newer boat without selling my older boat, so I am motivated. Please check out my Cal 27 pop-top in B-18. Excellent main and club jib just back from Sail Care. 16-month old bottom, that has been diver cleaned regularly. Excellent GPS and sounder. Cockpit and interior needs painting. Spinnaker and pole, \$4,500 with older Evinrude 9.9 hp or \$5,800 with near new (less than 5 hours) 15 hp Johnson 4-cycle. Please call Larry Oliverius at 925-876-8822 or email <a href="mailto:larry@westernstatedesign.com">larry@westernstatedesign.com</a>

Columbia Challenger 24 "Harmony" - PRICE REDUCED SIGNIFICANTLY. Race ready for the 2007 season with Soling Rig and 1 self tacker jib, Race ready for the special races with 2 conventional jibs, 2 spinnakers, 2 mains, hard racing bottom, running lights, Coast Guard sticker for 2006, ready for light cruising with a clean interior, full cushions below. Nissan 8hp outboard. \$3600. Call Al or Nancy 209 957-3361, 209-957-3361 or 209-471-3361, nancysilvershadow@comcast.net

1978 CAL 39 - Rebuilt engine & trans.; new tapered double spreader mast; new refrigeration, radar, windlass, below deck auto pilot, headliner, port lights and water maker; hard dodger and bimini with new canvas and solar panels. Much more, \$79,000. Paul Owings (209)369-1714

FREE – SUNFISH – 16' daggerboard dingy. Wood blades. Lanteen rig. Contact Pete Roberts (209)463-6675

<u>FUJI 32 KETCH</u>, Excellent Condition, 25 hp Volvo Diesel, Teak Deck and Bow Pulpit, Pressure Water, Heater, Large Head with Shower, Holding Tank, Stove and Oven, Teak Interior, Upgraded Wire Stanchions and Life Lines, 2 Sets of Sails.

Dock #B-32 "Quiet Moon" Howard (209) 358-0807 howardallison@sbcglobal.net

<u>CAL-27 – APHRODISA</u> Ready to rock and roll. Newer main and self tacking jib, spinnaker, upgraded electrical panel, holding tank, newer instruments (speed and depth), VHF radio, pressure water (20 gal. fresh water tank), mast head fly light (night sailing), auto bilge pump, lots of extras. \$1500 without motor, \$3500 with motor (1.5 year old Honda 10 HP outboard.)
Budge Humphreys (209)603-4920 or (209)957-4828



#### Friday Night Mixers Look Who's Cooking???

Apr 6 Faye Roberts

Apr 13 Peggy Feakes General Meeting

General Meeti

Apr 20 Peter Hine

Apr 27 Sally & Don Felkins

If you'd like to cook — sign up in the clubhouse, you only have to prepare an entrée and will be reimbursed for your expenses (there is a \$125.00 limit-Call Susan in the office for details)

# 54th Annual Bullship Race

I

ш

ш

I

I

I

ш

I

I

I

I

Bullship Reunion Dinner, April 6, 2007 Oakland Yacht Club

No host cocktails 5:30

No host dinner 6:30
Auction of the Bulls 8:00

No reservations required

Skippers, cowship skippers & crew, family & friends of

the Bullship – come join the fun!

Bullship Race-Saturday, April 14, 2007- 9:00 am start

Sausalito Yacht Club to St. Francis Yacht Club
El Toro class boats

Trophy presentation and Irish Coffee following race.

Information and registrar

Paul Flowerman <u>bullship\_registrar@Yahoo.com</u>



Stockton Sailing Club P.O. Box 7955 Stockton, CA 95267

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED